
July & August, 2019 

At 34,000 feet above the mountains and 
valleys of South America, I write you 
this report.  I am on my way home after 
preaching a conference on the home in 
Santa Cruz, Bolivia.  God met with us.  
Couples came to me expressing their 
sincerest gratitude for challenging them 
with truth about raising their children.  
One wife and mother told me that she 
now understands why her husband has 
been firm with their children while she 
has been hesitant to his effort.  One 
young man who is engaged to get 
married was terribly doubtful that he 
could ever be a good dad, being that he 
did not grow up in a home with a dad; 
therefore, never having experienced a 
good example of fatherhood in his 
family.  We talked and prayed, and God 
took away his fear. 

The church is probably the biggest 
independent Baptist church in Bolivia.  I 
preached in the 7:15am service, taught 
Sunday school to a class of men, then 
preached in the 10:00am service.  The 
combined attendance for the services 
was over 650.   God touched hearts 
during the week, and there were 
several saved in the services.  THANK 
YOU for your prayers!! 

The Pastor of the church is Andres 
Velasquez.  He has an awesome heart 
for his people and his city.  He is a 
leader.  I can see that his life and 
ministry will be greatly benefited if he 
could attend our special pastor’s 
conference to be held next year in June 
of 2020.  I would like to see him 
experience this.  If you would like to 
help me get him to this conference, 
please send donations to my work fund 
#7660 at our mission agency.  We will 
need about $1800 total to get him to 
the conference and back, along with 
meals and lodging. 

Robin and I participated in the 
conference at the home base in 
Bartlett, IL, last month.  Hundreds 
attended the conference, and God 
worked in hearts about our spirits and 
attitudes.  Also, there were several that 
surrendered to serve the Lord full-time. 

As you receive this letter, I am in San 
Luis Potosi, MEXICO.  We are having our 
biggest Fires conference of the year 
there with the theme, “Striving 
Together for the Faith”.  There should 
be more than 3000 people attending 
this conference.  Please pray that God 
will pour out His Spirit upon His people 
in a miraculous way that will bring Him 
glory and result in thousands of souls 
being saved. 

The week after this conference we will 
have a conference in Belize for the 
second time.  It was new last year.  
Then, the third week of August we will 
have a brand NEW conference in the 
Philippines.  Four of our speakers will 
be going.  Please pray for these coming 
conferences. 

I would also appreciate your prayers for 
my health.  It was confirmed some 
weeks ago that I have high blood 
pressure.  We are making some diet 
changes, and I have started a natural 
form of treatment. We are trusting the 
Lord that we can get this corrected. 

So thankful for you, 

Victor & Robin Rouse
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